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Meeting 15th October 18 @ 6.30pm



Present: 

Parish Councillors;

Cllr L Milbourn

Cllr M Morris

Cllr J Gregory

Cllr C Starr

Cllr D Edwards

Cllr R Broughall 

Belinda Kalka – Parish Clerk 
Cllrs H Greensmith, B Elliott 

Philip Cox- Church Warden
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the October meeting. 
Apologies- Cllr C Spencer, Cllr K Watmore, Co- Opted members; R Vincent

                   and J Austin 

2. Minutes of the Meeting on Monday 17th September 18 & Matters Arising

Flooding – No report. 
Speed Watch – See Road Safety 
Insurance Claims – Update
In relation to the recent claim, (local resident fall) the Clerk has notified NCC and would continue to forward all correspondence in relation to this claim.
The Clerk would email NCC (Via) to inform them; repairs are urgently needed 

To be updated 

Cllr R Broughall proposed approval of the minutes of the June meeting and Seconded by Cllr J Gregory  as a true record. This was agreed without dissent.
3. Cllr B Elliott & Cllr H Greensmith updates- 
Cllr B Elliott spoke about the proposed new school classroom- (an email had previously been circulated in relation to this)
Cllrs discussed the implications, mainly the further parking issues and the options of the access gates.
Concerns were raised regarding the lack of information received for residents; 
Cllr B Elliott would make enquires and to ask the Clerk to be including in all further correspondence, and to make contact with Severn Trent regarding using their land for drop off/pick up to help with congestion. 
Cllr B Elliott would make enquires regarding the following;

White lines/road markings around the village, and to assess the hedges 
The recent signs put on footpaths, 
The Village Hall/School gas boilers
The grant from Cllr Greensmith has been received of £200 to help towards the cost of the Dark Hole sign
All to be updated at the November meeting.

4.
Village Hall Management Committee- 

The Clerk requested 2016/17 financial statements from Mick Cooper 
Which were circulated prior to the meeting
The Clerk would also request 2018 accounts

Complaints have been received regarding the VH toilets

Cllr R Broughall would report these to the Village Hall committee 

5. Village Maintenance 

Cllr M Morris confirmed that John Hutton has continued working hard maintaining the village and circulated his October invoices for approval.

All Councillors to email any maintenance issues that may arise during the month
Cllr L Milbourn and the Clerk has previously written to the Brewery regarding the railings/posts at the Robin Hood with still no response;

It was previously agreed to let John Hutton under take the work- and the invoice for his labour and materials would be sent onto the Brewery.

Cllr M Morris would ask John Hutton to proceed 
Chris Decorating Services has been appointed to sandblast and undercoat the container at the Village Hall.

Work will commence on Thursday 25th October 18

Cllr M Morris would ask John Hutton to trim the surrounding foliage around the container and liaise with Chris on the day. 

Mick Conroy had previously reported a small area on the wet pour located near the entrance gate and red spinner.
The Clerk would contact Mick Conroy again and if necessary report to Playdale, with potentially obtaining a repair kit.
Maintenance is needed to the playground gates; the springs/screws are in need of attention.

To be added to John Hutton’s list

To be updated
Village Sign
Cllr J Gregory confirmed that the village sign is currently being painted. 
To be updated 
6. Church Maintenance 
Philip Cox confirmed the date for the general tidy of the church yard is- 27th October 18
The is no definite decision regarding the Parish Magazine Editor’s role

To be updated 
GBC would provide the disclaimer forms, and a register would need completing and sent to GBC after each session. 

7.  Multi Sports Area- 
Cllr D Edwards confirmed that the Multi Sports had been unlocked during the summer for the public to use, but is now to be locked during the winter months. 
A working committee is required to organise a way forward with future bookings and the implications regarding the floodlights usage. 
Cllr C Starr has calculated the costs of lighting at approx. £1 per hour.
To be updated at the November meeting following the scheduled meeting. 
8.  Planning Applications –
All planning applications to be circulated by email and put into Dropbox for all Councilors to make their observations.
 9.  Finance
	Opera Dudes
	Deposit 
	001710
	£175.00



	BB Kalka


	Payroll for October 18 

	001711
	£347.20

	SA Davies


	Village Hall- Lighting
	001712
	£391.20

	Ulyett Landscapes Ltd
	Monthly Grounds Maintenance-July 18
	001713
	£343.82

	Big Bang Fireworks Ltd
	Fireworks Display- Balance
	001714
	£1200.00

	Water Plus
	Water charges 
	001715
	£12.77

	J Hutton
	Oct 18 invoices- Maintenance
	001716
	£153.71


All the payments were circulated around the members and agreed.

Current Balance Current - £24,896.53 Reserve Account £9561.74 30-09-2018
10.Speeding

Cllr L Milbourn asked for suggestions regarding the ongoing speeding issues around the village. 

Councilors discussed the current monitoring in the village-, which consist of; traffic monitoring, and a camera currently on Main Street near the Robin Hood.

Cllr Milbourn would write to Highways Dept for an update 
Cllr J Gregory would keep PCSO Mark Careless updated.

11. Road Safety
Cllr J Gregory would liaise with Paul Harraway to organise the next speed watch session

To be updated  

12/13.  Correspondence & ABO– 
Correspondence was placed on the table for all members to take anything of interest and is circulated by email between meetings.
Cllr D Edwards spoke about funding a Defibrillator outside the Village Hall/School (which is at the other end of the village to the current one) and the potential benefits of having one inside/outside).   
Cllr Edwards would obtain a quote for the recommended defibrillator and storgage box
Cllr J Gregory confirmed the donation of £500.00 from the comedy night funds
Cllr H Greensmith would be able to make a further grant upon confirmation of full costs 
Cllr R Broughall would speak to the Village Hall committee regarding their donation
To be updated at the November meeting
Cllr L Milbourn confirmed that the Legal Dept at NCC is now in a position to look into the joint user agreement.

To be updated at the November meeting
Litter pick- the children’s play area to be included
Date – 21st October 18 
Bonfire Night-

The total cost of this year’s bonfire display would be £1700.00 (£500.00 deposit)
Sarah Musson has requested the same arrangement as last year;
And agreed that all the profits would be donated to the Parish Council

All in favour

Volunteers/helpers needed, and to contact Sarah if available. 

Final payment of £1200.00 was agreed- see finance 
At the September meeting, Richard Vincent spoke briefly about the duty of care ‘CDM’ procedures that must be in place, this is for all construction workers who do work for the Parish Council 

Cllr M Morris has discussed this with John Hutton who has confirmed that John Hutton does not have his own public liability insurance policy in place

Richard Vincent would let the Clerk have a template letter 

The Clerk would make enquires regarding the cover with Zurich Insurance and if a contract is in place 
Cllr L Milbourn would contact NCC again regarding the Help the elderly scheme 
To be updated 
Cllr J Gregory would make enquires regarding the Notts Wildlife Trust hedges that are in need of maintenance. 
Local Government Reorganisation;

Cllr L Milbourn confirmed that he has been invited to a consultation meeting on 23rd October
Cllr D Edwards would also attend if available
To be updated  

Dates for the diary;

29th Sept 2019- Fun Day.

6th April 2019- Comedy night

Christmas Lights

The Clerk would contact John Clayton at GBC regarding this year’s Christmas Lights, and to obtain the quote for 2018/19 decorations , based on last year’s works with the additional of 4 trees,  making a total of 8 trees and one Christmas tree
Cllr C Spencer had previously kindly offered to supply the Christmas tree for this year
Cllr H Greensmith kindly offered a grant of £100 towards the Christmas lights
All Councilors took the ‘Local Business Christmas lights letter’ for donations

To be updated 

The Clerk would request the free allocation of grit and request that it be delivered to the home of Cllr L Milbourn, where John Hutton would use as required. 
The Clerks to report lampposts no’s 3 &14 Main Street - not working
MONDAY 15th October 2018 @ 6.30pm
Meeting closed 8.30pm
October 2018
Belinda Kalka Parish Clerk


